
Memo 
To:  City Council 
From: John Haggard, Finance Director / Treasurer 
Re: ATRIP 2 – 119 Signal Upgrades 
Date: April 23, 2025 

The City Council is reviewing a request to enter into a contract with the Alabama Department of 
Transportation (ALDOT) for an ATRIP 2 grant for signal improvements on Highway 119. 

The City will be responsible for 20% of costs up to $2.0M and 100% of all cost overruns above $2.0M.  
These costs have been added to the capital projects fund budget during mid-year budget adjustments. 

Since this is an ALDOT administered project, all necessary bidding and compliance with bid law will be 
handled by ALDOT. No bid process is necessary by the City. 

Thanks, 

John Haggard, CPA, CGFM 


